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    Thursday 27th June 2019
	Dear Parents and Carers,
We are fast approaching our final weeks of the school year. Year 6 are busy practising for the end of year leaver’s play and showing off their leavers’ t-shirts!

On Thursday 4th July, all the children will be meeting their new teacher and moving up to their next classroom. The children will spend the afternoon getting to know Teaching Assistants and finding out more about what the next year will bring. Staff are very excited about the new school year in September:

Year group

Teacher(s)

Teaching Assistant(s)

Foundation

Mrs Jess Wylde

Wendy Breakspear and Sylvia Ward

Year 1

Mrs Anna Kerman

Sarah Anderson and Justine Powling

Year 2

Mrs Kerry Mascord (Miss Sarah Hall on Fridays)

Sharon Roberts

Year 3 

Mrs Sarah McNaught (Miss Claire Lovegrove on Fridays)

Caroline Ellacot and Jenny Bahar

Year 4

Mrs Emma Burson

Annie Davis and Lynda Smith

Year 5

Mr Joe Burbank and Miss Claire Lovegrove

Sarah Page, Ben Little and Ann Rowe

Year 6

Mrs Catherine Cargill

Daisy Breakspear, Imogen Bassett and
Ann Rowe

Mrs Katie Roberts (Special Needs Co-ordinator) – Thursday and Friday.

Miss Claire Lovegrove will be returning from her maternity leave in October. She will be teaching in Year 5 on a Wednesday and Thursday.

There will be new teacher(s) meetings and the opportunity to meet your child’s new teacher at the end of this academic year or the start of next year.  Individual class letters will be sent out shortly.

Still to come:

3rd July – Year 2 trip to Marwell Zoo

4th July - Swap over afternoon – children meet new teachers and staff for next year

8th July – Whole school tennis festival

10th July – Sports day (KS1 9.15am KS2 1.15pm)

12th July – FOS summer disco and BBQ –we are praying for good weather!

15th July –Ambitions day.  End of year school reports home to parents and carers

18th July –Year 6 leavers BBQ and Cancer research fundraiser day (more information to come)

24th July – Year 6 leavers performance 10.45am start. Parents and families of Year 6 may come into the school at 10.30am to be seated. School year ends at 12.10pm.

Monday 2nd September 2019 –INSET day. Children return to school on Tuesday 3rd September at 8.40am.

Many thanks,
Mrs. Burbank


	PA’s this week were Jess & Lily-Mae. Thank you for your help. 



CLASS NEWS
Year F  This week we have been using the iPads to create our own beach scenes.  In 

             maths we have been learning all about splitting numbers using the part, part, whole

             method.
Year 1  This week we have started to learn about money in maths.  We have also been 

             planning and writing our own stories about The Whales Song.
Year 2  We have been reading more books by Anthony Browne in English this week and we

             are looking forward to writing our own adventure stories in the same style next

             week.  We are carefully planning for this.
Year 3  In Year 3 this week we have designed our own activities for Sports Day and
             presented them to the class. In science we have been recording our observations
             of the plants in our investigation. We have also completed our skipping challenge 
             and been practising hard for our class assembly.
Year 4  Year 4 have been busy this week with our own lost things!  We have painted 
             portraits of our lost things and planned out an adventure for them to go on.  By the
             end of the week we will have written our stories including them.  We were very
             excited when a letter arrived for us asking us to make our own inventions and we
             have begun to work in groups to complete the challenge! In maths we have been
             learning about angles.
Year 5  This Thursday we had lots of fun making our own musical instruments from a range

             of resources.  We will look forward to performing with them next week!  A big thank 

             you to all the parents who supported us in collecting resources.
Year 6  We have been completing our healthy active lifestyles projects and rehearsing for 

             our end of year play.  We have also been exploring money in PSHCE and creating 

             dragon descriptions.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Erin, Samuel and Jasper for their amazing independent story writing.  These

             children found their books during the independent learning and sat on their own to

             write their stories.
Year 1  Lucy for using fantastic confidence when describing the gift for the Whale.  Hubert

             for using great independence and writing about the seaside.
Year 2  Jenson and Chloe for superb independent work in English this week.  You 

             showed excellent confidence, perseverance and pride, well done.
Year 3  All of Year 3 for their fabulous assembly! Well done!
Year 4  Omar and Summer for going the extra mile with their homework task and making
             a model of their own invention as well as doing the plan.
Year 5  Camarsia and Eva for always showing determination and enthusiasm in our art

             lessons.
Year 6  Nicole for her lovely piece of writing and determination to use all the things she

             has learnt over her time in Year 6.  Phoebe for being a great help in the KS1

             sports day practice.
Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 1 for having the tidiest room. Well done! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year’s 1 and 2 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done!










